
 

NEWSLETTER 03RD November 2017 
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Attendance this week 
 

 
 

1K 96.15%  2A 98.97%         3F 98.62%         4F 97.14%         5G 97.24%       6B 97.00% 
1T 93.64%  2T 93.45%         3Fe 90.74%       4M 97.14%       5T 100.00%      6H 90.67% 
1Ti 88.75%         2Th 100.00%      3S 97.00%         4R 94.00%    5W 91.54%     6T 95.33% 

                                   
 

                     Well done to 2Th & 5T for best attendance this week. 
   Overall attendance since September: 96.33% 

 

 

Remember to come to school every day and 
on time.  

95% is the minimum expectation. 
90% and below is not acceptable (unless 
there is an identified medical issue).      

90% means missing half a day per week or 
20 days of missed learning! 

 

 

Our Value for this month is Freedom and Individual Liberty 
 

These pupils modelled the value this week:  
Amelia 1K, Christine 1Ti, Jack 1T, Beth 2Th, Bilal 2T, Esther 2A, Tyrese 3S, Praveen 

3F, Gracie 3Fe, Reber 4R, Jamie 4M, Dejen 4F, Simay 5T, Remi 5W, Mustafa 5G, 

Jenna 6B, Bintou 6H, Amari-Lee 6T 
                                                                                                                                              

 

 

Thank you so much to 
staff, students and 
parents at your school for 
your generous donations 
to the foodbank! 

You will be pleased to 
hear that in total you 
donated 302.8 kgs of 
food!  

I will soon be posting a 
certificate of thanks out 
to you!                                                      

 

 

We have listened to the children’s requests and organised a new ‘Basketball club’ to our lunchtime clubs list.             

You can view this list via our website http://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/school-curriculum/school-clubs/   

 

Friday 17th November  

We are raising money for ‘Children in Need’, through a £1 donation for a 

non-uniform day…please wear ‘spots’. 

Just remember no face paint or hair colouring! 

A Prince of Wales ‘Charity Day’ 

Learning Together, Growing Together 

 

 

Hi everyone, friends of Princes of Wales are looking for children to donate 1 unwanted teddy bear from home for our 
Christmas fair. Please hand them into your class teacher by the 17th November.  

Thank you 😊 

 

http://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/school-curriculum/school-clubs/


  

        

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We were delighted to see so many visitors at our first Art Exhibition this year. The children across the school have worked 

very hard this term on the topic of ‘Portraits’ and were inspired by the work of artists such as Pablo Picasso, Andy Warhol, 

Van Gogh and Alberto Giacometti. We have been encouraging children across the school to express themselves artistically 

through a range of media, such as paint, shading pencils, clay, and computer programs to produce stunning art pieces.  

This was a special event for the children – who visited the galleries with their classes during the school day and then again 

with their parents/carers before and after school. They enjoyed finding, admiring and talking about their creative learning 

journeys and final masterpieces.   

We would like to thank all of our visitors for coming to celebrate the children’s wonderful achievements and for taking time 

to write comments on our Art Exhibition feedback sheets. It was wonderful to read your comments in praise of the children’s 

wonderful artwork and in praise of the event.  Here are a few comments from our guests; 

“What a great inspiration Picasso’s abstract art has been for the children.” – Year 2 parent 

“Very impressed with my children’s work (proud mummy). – Year 1 & 2 parent 

 “Absolutely amazing! So good to see our budding artists being acknowledged for their wonderful work.” – Year 4 parent. 

“This exhibition has reassured me that the curriculum at Prince of Wales truly is rich and broad and balanced. That these 
children have had an opportunity to ‘wallow’ in art and design is a testament to the school’s valuing of the subject and 

particularly important to those children whose talents lie in the visual arts”. – Guest 

“The quality of the children’s work was fantastic. I loved the way it was displayed and the fact that we had the opportunity to view 
it. They have both learnt so much about their chosen artist, which has been great.” –Year 5 & 6 parent. 

“Lovely to see all the children’s different interpretations of the sculpture. Great display!” –Year 6 parent 

“Beautiful work, beautifully presented. Children (and staff) have clearly worked hard to produce such masterpieces”. – Year 2 
parent. 

“The exhibition was so beautifully displayed, a warm and serene environment. I felt like I was stepping into a real art 
gallery/exhibition. So impressed with the work the children have done.  I am very proud of my daughter and all the other children. 
Very impressed!” – Year 5 parent.  

“Outstanding art and attention to detail.” – Year 5 parent.  

Please visit our school website to view more photographs 

Miss Raqeya Gilani 

Art and Display Coordinator 

 
 

        



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

               

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

5T’s Assembly 

 
This week, Year 5 put on an assembly for their peers and parents, demonstrating some of the exciting 

things they had learned last half term. As October was Black History Month, we explored the lives of 

two very important black women: Floella Benjamin and Bessie Coleman. We looked at part of Floella 

Benjamin’s autobiography. The children wrote part of their own autobiography. Next, children studied 

the biography of Bessie Coleman and used what they had learned to write part of her biography 

themselves.  

Continuing with the Black History theme, Year 5 researched and learned about gospel music. Children 

used their ICT skills to research some current black musicians and how they have been influenced by 

gospel music. We linked this back to Bessie Coleman, she sung gospel music whilst working in the cotton 

fields .  

                                           
During art last half term, Year 5 focused on Andy Warhol and his style of art; pop art. Children studied 

how he created his artwork as well as different techniques he used. They used Warhol’s work as a 

stimulus for drawing a self-portrait. Then, through the use of ICT, transformed their pictures into a 

piece Andy Warhol style of art.  

 



 
  



 
  

Our Values for November are…  

Freedom & Individual Liberty 

 

Listen    Excellence   Attitude   Respect   Negotiate   Enjoy   Responsible   Support 

Can you think of ways to demonstrate your individuality at school? 

“You need to have a strong mind.” Aaron 5G 

“Listen to your peers and respect their views.” Naomi 3Fe 

“Let people be free to be themselves.” Noah, 6B 

“You need to have a strong heart.” Holly 3Fe 

“You have to make choices; you cannot always do what you want to 
do.” Mia 3S 

“When you have an opinion it is your choice to do the right thing.” 
Jeremiah, 3F 

 

Learning Together, Growing Together 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Now that our playground has been completed, we can give 

our pupils access to the island again. However, to enjoy the 

new markings we want to keep the bark off the tarmac. As you 

can see in the photos, Mr Bidewell, one of our site managers 

has carefully installed netting inside the fence to prevent 

accidental spillage of bark.  

Children, look after your playground and keep the netting 

intact as well as the bark and wood chips inside the island.  

Thank you. 

New playground markings 

We are again grateful to our local authority and 

especially Panay Richards from Asset Management for 

the new playground markings. They were installed by 

the wonderful people from Magical-Uk. Our pupils were 

able to watch strips of vibrantly coloured thermoplastic 

being laid and burned onto the playground surface. A 

sprinkling of fine white sand on the drying strips ensures 

a good grip during wetter weather. 

The new courts, tracks and markings have created an 

exciting and versatile space that allows our pupils to 

use their imagination, spend their energy as well as 

support our PE and sports provision. 

Our pupils think it’s  MAGICAL ! 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Seasonal Learning 

Cem, our chef, used the last of our garden harvest to 

prepare a variety of seasonal dishes. 

Meanwhile, across the school it was evident that teachers 

were making the most of what this season has on offer:  

For example, autumn leaves inspired Nursery to match 

colours and describe the sounds dry leaves make such as 

crunching and rustling.  

In 5T shapes and patterns inspired an art project including 

rubbing techniques but also creative writing.  

Rainbow Class pupils carved their own Halloween 

pumpkins 

Pumpkin Competition  

Beth in 2TH received a special 

Halloween Cupcake making 

kit for being the nearest at 

guessing the pumpkin’s 

weight. 



 
 

 

Dates for your diary  
 

Wednesday 8th November                                Special Award Cinema - Moana 

Thursday 9th November                                      Year 5 Cinema – Diary of a Wimpy Kid: long Haul 

Friday 10th November                           Year 6 Millfield Theatre 

Friday 10th November                                         Year 3 Cinema – Lego Batman 

Wednesday 15th November                              Year 1, 2 and 3 Addition and Subtraction workshop 9am–2pm 

Thursday 16th November                                    Year 4 Cinema – Beauty and the Beast 

Friday 17th November                                         Children in Need - Spots 

Tuesday 21st November                                     Year 1 Cinema – Rock Dog 

Tuesday 21st November                              Year 2 Barbican 

Thursday 23rd November                                    Year 2 Cinema – Trolls 

Thursday 23rd November                                    Year 6 cinema – Fantastic beasts and where to find them 

Wednesday 29th November                              Year 4, 5 and 6 Addition and Subtraction workshop 9am-2pm 

Friday 1st December                                        Year 5 Barbican 

Wednesday 6th December                                Year 1, 2 and 3 Multiplication and Division workshop 9am-2pm 

Wednesday 13th December                              Year 4, 5 and 6 Multiplication and Division workshop 9am-2pm 

Thursday 21st December                               Inset day – school closed 

Friday 22nd December                                     Christmas holiday – school closed 

Wednesday 3rd January 2018                            Start of spring term 

Monday 12th - 16th February                            Half term 

Wednesday 28th March                                   Individual photos 

Friday 30thMarch – Monday 16th April            Easter Holidays – school closed 

Monday 16th April 2018                                   Inset day – school closed 

Monday 7th May                                               Bank holiday – school closed 

Friday 25th May 2018                                         Inset day – school closed 

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June                 Half term – school closed 

Friday 20th July   2018                                        Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

 

If your Child was born between 1st September 2014 and 31st August 2015, you can now apply 

online for a place in Nursery using the link below: 
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app  

The deadline is Monday 15th January 2018 

 

 

 

Maths Workshops for Parents – Community Room 

15/11/17 Addition and Subtraction workshop for years 1, 2 and 3 at 9am and 2pm  

29/11/17 Addition and Subtraction workshop for years 4, 5 and 6 at 9am and 2pm 

6/12/17 Multiplication and Division workshop for year 1, 2 and 3 at 9am and 2pm  

13/12/17 Multiplication and Division workshop for year 4, 5 and 6 at 9am and 
2pm 

 

This week’s Times Tables 

Champions 

Remy 5W, Ada 5T, Anisah 

4R, Cisem 5W and  

Renae 5T 

Grassroots After School Club 

The after school provision has been able 

to increase capacity as we have been 

able to offer additional space for 

children. Here a group is using the dining 

room to make their own playdough. 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app

